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Members = total # members in the Aerie, the Auxiliary and Total. 
Weekly Diff = # of members gained or lost since yesterday Noon (EST). 
Net Gain = # and percentage of members up or down since the beginning of the Fiscal year (6/1). 
WG-NG = # of members needed Weekly to make Net Gain by 6/1. (Weekly Goal - Net Gain) 
Applicants = # of applicants awaiting Initiation. 
Re-applicants = # of re-applicants awaiting vote of approval. 
 
 
 
The District 6 meeting scheduled for 31 January 2021 is cancelled (COVID-19). 
 
The next District 6 meeting will be 18 April 2021, hosted in Bremerton by Aerie 192 located at 2122 Sheridan Road NE in 
East Bremerton by the Perry Avenue Mall off Perry Avenue and Sheridan Road.  Aerie 192 Office Phone is 360-373-4944. 
 
There will be no District 6 Joint Memorial.  Each Aerie is urged to hold their own individual Memorial Service. 
  
Election of District 6 Officers for Eagle Year 2021-2022 and Mr. Eagle nominations will be conducted at the 18 April 2021 
District Meeting in Bremerton. 
 
Thank you  
 
Nancy Trujillo 

Worthy Secretary  

FOE # 483 Port Angeles, WA 

360-452-3344 

Aerie483@olypen.com 

 

 Members 
Weekly 

Diff 
Net Gain WG-NG Applicants Re-applicants  

Aerie 31471 3↑ -4429 -12.34% 221 280 45

Auxiliary 17460 -6↓ -1958 -10.08% 97 121 32

Total 48931 -3↓ -6387 -11.55% 318 401 77



 

 

 

William “Bill” Stotko 
Grand Aerie Conductor 

 

Bill Stotko, Grand Worthy Conductor , joined the Fraternal Order of Eagles in September of 1977, joining the 
Monroe Eagles #2327 in Monroe Washington.    He quickly became involved in the Fraternal side of the Fra-
ternal order of Eagles, working his way through the Officer chairs of his home Aerie. Although Brother Bill 
was a Truck Driver by trade, he could always be depended on to step up when assistance was needed in 
maintaining his home Aerie. 
Brother Bill became President of Monroe Aerie in 1997 – 1998 after working his way up through the chairs. 
Brother Bill has also held the position of Aerie President.  Bill eventually had to transfer to Everett Aerie 13, 
in Everett Washington, following the closure of his home Aerie.  Since his transfer to Everett Aerie #13, 
Brother Bill has the positions of Aerie President and Aerie Trustee as well as the Aerie Secretary.  Brother Bill 
has held the position of Aerie Secretary, for 7 Eagles years in both the Monroe Eagles as well as the Everett 
Eagles.  Currently, Brother Bill is once again filling the position of Aerie Secretary. 
Brother Bill became the Washington State Aerie President during the 2010 – 2011 Eagle year after working 
his way up through the chairs beginning his journey at the Trustee level in 2001 - 2002.  During this period, 
Brother Bill was also very involved in the initial development of the Washington State Aerie training program, 
being a part of the original group that put the training program together.  Much of the training program was 
later adopted by the Grand Aerie in the development of the Grand Aerie Training program. 
Brother Bill was selected from among all the Past State Presidents of Washington State to be the Pacific 
Northwest Reginal President for the Eagle year 2018 – 2019. 
During this same period of time, Brother Bill has also been very active in working with Aeries in difficulty 
throughout the United States.  Brother Bill’s knowledge of the Grand Aerie Statutes as well as his respect for 
members rights, has given him the ability, working with these distressed Eagle Aeries and Auxiliaries, to bring 
them back into full compliance with our order. 
Brother Bill has filled the position of Grand Aerie Elections Chairman for the last several years, being instru-
ment in converting the election counting process into an electronic process that is able to tabulate the elec-
tion count and provide results in hours rather than the days that it used to take.  This same process was later 
adopted by the Grand Auxiliary as well. 
Brother Bill and his wife Carey have been married for 33 years and have three children, Philip, Patricia, and 
Theresa.  Additionally, Brother Bill and Sister Carey have seven Grand Children.  



Washington State Auxiliary F.O.E. 

SUNSHINE BULLETIN 

HARVEST … WHEN YOU WORK                           

TOGETHER THINGS FALL IN PLACE 

Hello, State Auxiliary Sisters, 

I hope everyone had a nice Christmas and Happy New Year. I know that the year 2020 

was not what we had hoped it would be. We need to look forward to 2021. We need to 

start looking for ways to begin our fund raising and bringing in new and old members. 

Because we held in place for this year, we will be working for the same charities.  

I want to thank all the Chairman and Sisters who are on committees for the work you 

have done. I look forward to be able to start making visitations.  

The information on the Zone meetings will be out soon, and information on Grand Mad-

am President Jacque Marble’s visitation to Washington State.  

Please take care of yourselves. 

JoAnn Schultz State Madam President 

 

Joann Schultz, SMP  Walla Walla #26  

January 2021 



     Love, Prayers & Sunshine 

We are rounding the corner from 2020 to 2021 and it appears January will 
start the year off with big changes. THANK YOU, LORD, for the two            
different companies that have approved coronavirus vaccines. Although we 
are not close to the end yet, at least we finally have hope that that we may 
be able to get this nasty epidemic under control. And by the end of the 
month, we will have new leaders in place in the White House. As history has 
shown when we transition from one administration to another, we will                 
undoubtedly see many changes as the Biden/Harris team step into the new 
roles. 

The following is a list of brothers and sisters that need our love, prayers, 
and sunshine. 

I sadly have to report we have had two major losses in the Grand level.  

Past Grand Madam President Ruby Bigoni has passed away. She will be            
remembered by many for a long time to come. Sympathy cards for the 
family can be sent to her son: Jim Bigoni 4121 NE Highland St Portland 
OR 97211.  

Past Grand Worthy President Jerry Sullivan has also passed. He was GWP 
only a few years ago. Sympathy cards for his wife Maxine can be mailed 
to 231 Hillcrest Dr Fredericksburg VA 22401. 

 
PSP Sister Elsie Glotfelty broke her shoulder blade and can use some of 

our good old-fashioned sunshine while she recovers. Her mailing                   
address is C/O Delsie Forsythe, 18291 E Union Dr, Aurora, CO 80015. 

Sister Nancy Ramsey’s hip replacement surgery was a success, and she 
has been released to go home to recuperate. Sister Nancy’s mailing            
address is: 7121 84th Ave NW, Gig Harbor, WA 98335. 

Bremerton Sisters Loreen Anderson and her Mother, Kathy Painter are 
both in need of some sunshine with the loss of Sister Loreen’s last liv-
ing Aunt (Kathy’s Sister-in-Law). Cards for Sister Loreen can be mailed 
to 5964 Harlow DR Bremerton WA 98312. 

Additionally, Sister Kathy Painter has had another fall causing injury to 
her ribs, back and knees. She is in rehab for time being. Sister Kathy’s 
mailing address 3615 Harbel DR, Bremerton, WA 98310-4725. 

Sister Doris Schneider (Sister Ruth Kidd’s mother) is now home from             
rehab after fracturing the C1 in her neck back in September.  Her            
address for that sunshine is 710 State Route 821 Unit 107, Yakima, 
WA 98901-9321 

CONTINUED ON NEXT PAGE 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 

    STATE MEMBERSHIP CHAIRMAN KAT NOLDAN 
 

Sisters,  
I know that everyone is having a tough time right now keeping up the enthusiasm that 
we usually have during our ‘regular’ Eagle year, however you did sign up 83 new and               
re-enrolled members last month ...GOOD JOB!!!!  Let’s hope that the year 2021 brings 
back to us the ability to do what we are great at … signing up new members and raising 
money for our charities. 

SECRETARIES:  PLEASE DO NOT PRINT THE STATEMENT ON MMS FOR THE STATE 
PER CAPITA TAXES … THE DATE ON THAT STATEMENT IS 5/31/2020.  THE TAXES 
THAT ARE NOW DUE ARE DATED 11/30/2020 AND I SENT A STATEMENT TO 
YOUR EMAIL ADDRESS. 

LOVE, PRAYERS AND SUNSHINE CONTINUED: 
 

Sister Joanne Schulz, Ballard #172, and her husband Michael’s stepmother 
lost the battle with Covid 19 just before Christmas. She had fallen at her 
assistant living and was taken to the hospital, after being treated she was 
then taken to a rehabilitation center and was doing well. At a routine                
testing, she was diagnosed with the virus. As many know already, they have 
been taking care of Irene for the last few years since her husband Joe 
(Michael's dad) passed away. Cards and letters may be sent to 126 SW 
148th St STE C100 #421, Burien, WA 98166. 

 
Oregon’s PSP John King has passed away. Sympathy cards for is wife Lynne 

and family can be mailed to 2441 Gould Ave Medford OR 97504 

Until next month, please stay healthy and continue to mask up (remember we are 
not out of the woods into safe waters yet).  HAPPY 2021 EVERYONE! 

Sister JoAnna Anderson 

ROSTER UPDATE: SKAGIT VALLEY #3242: Secretary: Eileen Berkeland, 119 N Cherry St,                

Burlington, WA 98233  360-757-9606 


